
SHAWBURY PARISH COUNCIL 

PUBLIC MEETING 

SHAWBURY VILLAGE HALL 

TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 9TH. AT 6.30PM. 

Each year the Parish Council has to provide Shropshire Council with 

information on the following issues: 

1. Future Community Infra-structure Development Projects. 

 

These are projects that can be funded from money raised by a levy 

placed on new housing development in the parish and which is 

shared between the Parish Council and Shropshire Council. 

 

2. Community Road Safety Concerns. 

 

This is an opportunity to highlight and prioritise all aspects of road 

safety that the public wish to see addressed and covers items such as 

speed control, footpath  and road maintenance, road signs, etc. 

You may recall that last year there was a proposal for the construction of fifty 

houses on land opposite Rapra and it is likely the planning application will be 

sent to Shropshire Council before the date of this meeting. The Parish Council 

will be stressing the need for the construction of a roundabout on the A53 at 

the junction with the entrance to the new estate and also to have a parking 

and bus ‘pick up’ area at the far end of the new estate. 

 Not only will the roundabout make access safer to the new estate and Rapra 

but will also be a much needed curb on the speed of traffic entering the village 

from the Shrewsbury direction. The parking and bus area would have an access 

path to the school and will ease the amount of traffic using Church Street and 

White Lodge Park estate. 

 Parish Council Members are keen to receive additional comments from 

members of the community and invite you to attend the meeting advertised 

above and raise you concerns and suggestions. If you are unable to attend the 

meeting you are invited to send your response to the Parish Clerk at 6, 

Primrose Drive, Sutton Park, Shrewsbury SY3 7TP or by email to 

shawburypcclerk@tiscali.co.uk. 


